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PO Box 340, 75 George Street, Lanark, ON, K0G 1K0 

T: 613-259-2398  TF: 800-239-4695   F: 613-259-2291    W: lanarkhighlands.ca 

April 17th, 2024 
 
Premier's Office 
Room 281 
Legislative Building, Queen's Park 
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1 
 
Ministry of Legislative Affairs 
Main Legislative Building 

Room 223 
111 Wellesley St. W 
Toronto, ON M7A 1A8 
 
Ben Lobb, MP 
30 Victoria Street 
Goderich, Ontario 
N7A 2R6 
 
 
ATTENTION:    Hon. Doug Ford, Hon. Paul Calandra, & MP Ben Lobb 
 
Dear Premier Ford, Hon. Paul Calandra, & MP Benn Lobb: 
 
RE: Resolution – Return to combined ROMA and OGRA Conferences 
 
Please be advised that the Council of the Corporation of the Township of Lanark 
Highlands passed the following resolution at their regular meeting held March 26th, 2024: 
 
Moved by Councillor Kelso             Seconded by Councillor Closs 
 
 
THAT, the Council of the Township of Lanark Highlands supports the resolution from 
the Town of Goderich regarding the return to combined ROMA and OGRA conferences;  
 

AND THAT, this resolution be forwarded to Premier Doug Ford, Minister Paul Calandra, 
MP Ben Lobb and be circulated to the Mayor of Mississippi Mills as the Zone 8 
Representative on the Rural Ontario Municipal Association (ROMA) board of directors, 
and the Municipalities of Ontario. 
                Resolved 
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Sincerely, 

 
 
 

Amanda Noël, 
Clerk/Acting CAO 
 
Encls. 

 
c.c. Christa Lowry, Mayor of Mississippi Mills & Zone 8 Representative on the Rural 

Ontario Municipal Association (ROMA) board of directors 
All Ontario Municipalities 
 


